
 

 

 

 

Hall report for year ended 31st March 2025 

Usage 

• Casual users – increase in income of 30% over previous year. The Halls are more often than not 

used on both days of the weekend, sometimes twice in a day.  They are largely hired for private 

events, anything from 1st to 90th birthdays, weddings, pre-weddings, engagements, family cultural 

events, church services. 

• Regular users – increase in income of 70% over previous year.  The number of users is back to how 

it was pre-COVID.  Users are Kickboxing and Boxing (very popular over 3 days per week); People’s 

Health Alliance, New Mums’ exercise; Senior dance; Senior exercise; Playgroup, Scouts, Yoga, 

Homeschool group get-togethers, etc. Also, we are pleased to be able to assist the School in a small 

way by making the Settlers Hall available to them whilst their Hall is undergoing major repairs. 

 

Improvements/major repairs (funded from Hall Hire revenue) 

• Electronic locks installed in both Halls 

• Small Hall floor refurbished 

• Small Hall storeroom and cupboards removed; repairs to window frame, panelling, new cupboards 

and some painting 

• Purchased more preschool tables and chairs; we now have some available in the Settlers Hall 

• Settlers Hall floor – polyurethaned again 

 

 

 

 

 

 


